
                                                 
                                                           
 

PRESS RELEASE 

 

Rome, 15th May 2012. Today at the F2i offices, the offices of Mr. Vito Gamberale and Mr. 

Mauro Maia were searched. 

This action follows the Milan Public Prosecutor's acquisition of an intercepted phone call - 

sent by the Florence Public Prosecutor - between Mr. Gamberale and Mr. Maia. 

In this interception - dating back to last July - they allegedly spoke about F2i's possible 

interest in purchasing a share of Sea of Milan. 

Please note that Mr. Vito Gamberale is the CEO of F2i and that Mr. Maia is the Senior 

Partner of F2i, responsible for the airport sector. 

That conversation gave rise to the belief that both managers could be rigging the bid. 

F2i, as is customary, provided full support to the bodies in charge of the search. 

Mr. Vito Gamberale had already provided the Deputy Public Prosecutor of Milan, Mr. 

Robledo, with a detailed and documented report on the entire event at the beginning of 

last April, and stated that he was available and would be cooperative for all further 

investigations as necessary. 
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